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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association Newsletter ~ April 2018 

Our next meeting will 

be held Thursday,  

April 5th, at 7:00pm at 

the HB Coast Guard  

Auxiliary,  doors open 

at 6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of this 

organization is to 

unite the property 

owners of  

Hernando Beach for 

Civic purposes that 

lead to improved 

quality of life. 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
APRIL 2018 

 

As we entered into March many of us started the month with a 
heavy heart.  So many losses, Bud and I lost our 25-year-old 
nephew to cardiac arrest, Benny and Joy Martinez lost their broth-
er-in-law, our past Director Betty McGuire lost her beloved hus-
band John, and for all our community the loss of Laine Wightman 
an HBPOA Director.  These things are never easy to handle and 
especially when they seem to happen one right after the other but 
those of us who have dealt with this appreciate all the kind words, 
thoughts and prayers that all of you have sent our way. 
 
These people and any other residents or family members who we 
have lost will be missed but always remembered. 
 
On a better note we all are very happy with the results of the 50% 

(Continued on page 3) 

2017 “HERNANDO BEACH LIFE”  

PHOTO CONTEST ENTRY ~ DWAYNE ADAMS 
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach  
Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

 
April 8th for publication  

in our May Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
1/8  - $85.00 
1/4 - $170 

1/2 - $297.50 
full size $595.00 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  678-1795  
mjajbrown@tampabay.rr.com  

 

To ensure receipt of your email, please put Beachcomber in the subject. 

- 5 Year cumulative Rule.  It just shows that 
when a community unites results take place.  
Thanks to all our property owners in the commu-
nities of Aripeka, Weeki Wachi, Ridge Manor, 
and of course Hernando Beach for their attend-
ance at the BOCC meeting on February 13

th. 
 It 

was amazing to see everyone unite for such an 
important purpose.  At the beginning of the meet-
ing the commissioners informed all that they had 
already decided to correct this ordinance. I be-
lieve when they saw the amount of people at 
their meeting it certainly sealed the deal.  The 5-
year cumulative rule will be removed, however 
there still must be two public hearings before the 
final vote, we will keep a handle on this. 
 
I want to thank everyone who attended all the 
community meetings, commented on all the infor-
mation, wrote emails to the commissioners and 
representatives and attended the February 13

th
 

meeting.  It just proves that if we all stand togeth-
er things can definitely happen. 
 
There are many things in our up and coming. We 
thank our GAC committee for keeping a watch 
and communicating important issues to us so that 
we are informed about what is happening that 
affects our community, and what we can do mov-
ing in the future. 
 
Our membership has grown quite a bit this year 
and that is so wonderful.  There are still many 
who used to be members and have not renewed, 
we need you to come back and join again. I hope 
that if you know someone in your neighborhood 
who does not belong to HBPOA that you can en-
courage them to join or rejoin.  The situation with 
the 5-year cumulative ordinance is just one ex-
ample on what an association such as ours can 
do to benefit the community.  I will continue to 
state that we need each and every one of our 
property owners to fill out the application and pay 
the $25 annual fee and be a member.  So talk 
with your friends and neighbors and let’s keep 
increasing our membership. 
 
Spring is in the air, warmer weather is upon us 
and it is time to look around and make sure our 
homes and property are all cleaned up and ready 
for what we know will also soon show up, and 
that’s hurricane season.  Just a reminder to 
check your gutters, get your trees trimmed, and 
perk up those beautiful flowers that will soon start 

(Continued from page 1) 

to bloom.  And if you are very ambitious you can 
sign up for our Landscaping Committee.  We re-
ally need people to help us clean up our Triangle 
Park and our Dolphin Fountain on US 19.  Like 
everything else weeds are popping up, grass 
needs mowing and unfortunately with all the acci-
dents occurring to our Triangle Park we will need 
some replanting to take place.  So if you are one 
of those people who are lucky enough to have 
that green thumb come join us.  Sign up sheets 
will be at the April Association Meeting on April 
5

th
. 

 
If you feel like you want to join our other commit-
tees all sign up sheets will be available at this 
meeting. 
 
Also remember to attend the HBPOA meetings 
so that you can keep informed and hear our great 
speakers.  We meet on the first Thursday of each 
month, except for July and August when we all 
take a summer break, at the Coast Guard at 7 
PM.   
 
Thank you, 
 
Kathleen Frase, President 
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

2018 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Kathleen Frase - (352)340-4309 
Vice President:  Benny Martinez - (352)688-5702 

Secretary:  Pat Cordova - (352)556-5788  
Treasurer:  Margo McConnell - (813)846-5244 

Director:  Vicki Anderson - (989)430-0181 
Director:  Joy Martinez - (352)688-5702 

Director:  Laine Wightman - (352)600-9753 
Director: Diane Greenwell - (304)633-7110 

Past President Director:  Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 
 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Government Affairs—Chuck Greenwell - (502)939-9809 
Hospitality—Fran Baird - (352)596-4407 

Landscaping Committee—Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 
Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 

 

Board Meetings held the Tuesday before Membership Meeting at 7pm. 
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HERNANDO BEACH 

PROPERTY OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION 

MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 

THURSDAY 

APRIL 5TH, 7PM 

HB COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

MINUTES OF HBPOA MEETING,  
COAST GUARD BUILDING 

MARCH 01, 2018 
 
     The monthly meeting of HBPOA was called to 
order at 7:10 PM by Gladys Moore, who was filling in 
for Kathy Frase, Pres., and Benny Martinez, V-Pres.  
Gladys led all attendees in the Pledge of Allegiance to 
the Flag.  She explained the absences of our presi-
dent and vice president and also announced the very 
sad news that Elaine (Laine) Wightman had passed 
away suddenly early in the week.  Diane Greenwell 
had brought a vase of lovely whilte roses to adorn the 
place where Laine would have been seated as one of 
our newly installed directors.  A motion was requested 
from the floor to spend up to $75 for a nice arrange-
ment from our association for Laine’s funeral service 
which will be held on Monday, the 5th.  Betty McGuire 
so moved, Vicky Anderson seconded, and the motion 
passed unopposed. 

 
     Our guest speakers, Cecilia Patella, Dir. Hernando 
County Emergency Management, accompanied by 
Chuck Morton, Chairman Local Mitigation Strategy 
Committee, were then introduced by Gladys.  Cecilia 
gave a very informative talk on exactly what the Haz-
ard Mitigation Grant Program is all about, including 
what it is (“…any action taken to reduce or eliminate 
long-term risk to people and property from natural 
hazards and their effects.”)  She provided photos of 
three such projects that arose after Tropical Storm 
Debby which occurred in June of 2012.  All three 
property owners whose homes had suffered flood 
damage took advantage of the targeted outreach pro-
grams through the HMGP and the properties were all 
eventually demolished starting late 2014.  This exam-
ple represents one project that can be considered for 
mitigation projects through FEMA.  Any projects must 
meet local and state priorities; furthermore, applica-
tions have to be made through one or various govern-

(Continued on page 9) 
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Go to  
retire2flhomefinder.com 
to download our app to 

search for your new 
home. 

 

 

We are your full time  
full service Realtors. 

mental and other organizations that can sponsor such 
an application.  If approved, FEMA will pay 75% of 
the estimated costs while the homeowner is responsi-
ble for the other 25%.  Some other examples of miti-
gation projects might be:  elevation of the home, miti-
gation reconstruction after existing home is demol-
ished, structural retrofitting of existing structures, resi-
dential safe room, to name a few.   Cecilia shared 
some very helpful acquisition tips for those who might 
think their property would be eligible for the HMGP 
and emphasized that the applicant must be prepared 
to do his/her homework completely and pro-actively to 
assure the intended outcome.  There are several oth-
er Hazard Mitigation Assistance grant programs be-
sides that of FEMA and they are the Flood Mitigation 
Assistance (FMA) program and the Pre-Disaster Miti-
gation (PDM) program.  All competitive programs are 
made available annually with funding from Congress 
and all share the same common goal of protecting life 
and property.   A common thread in Cecilia’s presen-
tation is that she and her department are willing and 
available to assist homeowners who might want to 
avail themselves of this program; however she em-
phasized that the homeowner must do the prep work 
and that the application must begin with ample time to 
meet deadlines, which can mean months not days or 
weeks.  For example, we have until Aug.5th of this 
year to seek assistance from the moneys set aside for 
IRMA victims; so start the process now if you’re inter-
ested. 
 
          Chuck Morton joined the Local Mitigation Strat-
egy Committee in 1998 and now chairs it as a volun-
teer.  He shared that in past times, the committee was 
quite large (as many as 90 volunteers in 1998) but 
that now there are just a relative handful of volun-
teers.  He encouraged any interested parties to be-
come a part of the committee which plays a very cru-
cial role in establishing an ongoing process that will 
make hazard mitigation part of the daily function of 
the entire community.  This committee generally 
meets quarterly and the next meeting should be 
sometime in April.  There will be notices coming out. 
 
     Cecilia gave an example of the importance of com-
munity involvement and forward thinking by pointing 
out that after Hurricane Charley in 2004, Hernando 
County was allotted only $800,000 in mitigation funds; 
however, thanks to the foresight of those who were 
planning, the county received enough money to retro-
fit 4 fire stations and to build a $275,000 clubhouse.  
Cecilia and her staff are available through the Emer-
gency Management of Hernando Website for ques-
tions and/or assistance.  Additionally she encouraged 
anyone who hasn’t already registered at the website 
for emergency alerts to do so at once. 

(Continued from page 6) 

(Continued on page 13) 

http://retire2flhomefinder.com
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• Special  

      2 For 1  

      Drilling 

• Docks 

• Floaters  

The Most  

Experience 

Builders 

Around 

 

HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 
Hernando Beach Crime Watch Committee is looking 
for some volunteers to help drive around our area.  All 
you need is to have a few hours a week available to 
drive around with a buddy.  Sometimes just the extra 
presence seen in a community is a deterrent for 
crime.  All Hernando Beach Residents are invited to 
their monthly meetings, the second Wednesday of 
each month at 7:00pm at HB VFW. We hope you will 
join us even if you do not have time to drive/ride in 
our crime watch car. 

US COAST GUARD AUXILIARY (15-8)  
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 

The Hernando Beach USCGA 
is seeking volunteers to help 
with promotion of classes, spe-
cial events, and more.  There 
are also opportunities to help 
with the upkeep of the flotilla 
building and grounds. Please 
contact Dennis Skonecki at 

262-370-4060 for more information. 

 

•         Pile 
     Drilling 
•         Lifts 
•         Docks 
•         Floaters 

Hernando    AAA0048870 
Pasco          MA-09355 
Pinellas        C-10444 
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ELAINE “LAINE” WIGHTMAN 

Elaine Wightman, 72, of Hernando Beach, FL 
passed away on Monday February 26, 2018. 
“Laine”, as she was known to friends and family, 
was born March 30, 1945 in Salem, MA. The 
daughter of Albert V. and Ethel Latauska, Laine 
spent her early years in Hartford, CT and Crystal 
Lake, IL before the family moved to Sunland, CA 
in 1955. During her adolescence Laine enjoyed 
equine hobbies, breaking and training horses and 
taught ballroom dancing. She was also a regular 
dancer on Pacific Bandstand, a weekly televised 
dance show. Laine attended Villa Cabrini Catholic 
CA and Verdugo Hills High School, followed by 
attendance at Woodbury University.  
 
Laine’s first date with the love of her life was on 
January 1, 1965 when they attended the Tourna-
ment of Roses Parade in Pasadena, CA. Laine 
and Winton “Toby” Wightman, were married April 
10, 1965. During those early years of marriage, 
Laine flaunted her adventurous spirit by riding mo-
torcycles in the desert, always wanting to be the 
fastest girl among them all! The birth of her two 
daughters did not slow her down. While Toby’s job 
as a civil engineer took the family from California 
to New York, Idaho, Virginia and Georgia, Laine 
spent the decades camping, hiking with her 
“Crazy Lady” group, bowling and volunteering as 
a Girl Scout Leader and Trainer, teaching ad-
vanced survival skills. Laine excelled at all, even 
taking home a championship bowling trophy from 

a tournament in the District of Columbia.  
 
Once the girls had moved out to live on their own, 
Laine shifted her efforts to support many worthy 
causes close to her heart. She remained a key 
contributor and supporter for Small Paws Pet Res-
cue and the Elephant Sanctuary in Hohenwald, 
TN until her passing. Laine also quietly supported 
multiple female owned small-businesses located 
worldwide and contributed to numerous charitable 
and social causes. Laine was most recently elect-
ed to serve on the Board of Directors for the Her-
nando Beach Property Owners Association. Laine 
enjoyed being outside and treated every day as 
an adventure. Her more recent hobbies included 
cruising, traveling by car, RV or motor home, visit-
ing the casinos, cards with friends and socializing 
with her always growing circle of friends and fami-
ly. 

Laine was fiercely loyal to friends and family and 
celebrated every accomplishment, no matter how 
small, achieved by her children and grandchildren. 
She was a proud and supportive wife, mother, 
grandmother who was recently blessed by the 
birth of her first great grandson. 

Laine leaves behind her loving husband of 52 
years Winton (Toby) Wightman), Daughter and 
son-in-law Amy and Christopher Giorgio, Daugh-
ter and son-in-law Susan and Lee Triesch, Grand-
daughter Noel Miller and husband Ben, Grandson 
Max Triesch, Granddaughters Alexis and Bailey 
Triesch, Great-grandson William Miller, Brother 
and Sister-in-Law Steven and Jackie Latauska 
and Brother Michael Latauska. Additionally she 
leaves her beloved furry family members Cassie, 
Dusty and Sparky. She will be missed by all.   
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     Following the resumption of the business portion 
of the meeting, Gladys  welcomed our new member, 
Simon Waterman, and then called for a motion to ac-
cept the minutes of the February HBPOA meeting as 
presented in the Beachcomber.  Sylvia Dukes moved, 
Tom O’Donnell seconded and motion carried.   
 
     Margo McConnell gave the Treasurer’s Report as 
follows:  Cash Balance as of 1/31/18 was $22,786.89 
and, after receipts and expenditures, was $22,619.37 
on 2/28/18.  The report was accepted as factual and 
will be filed for audit.  Margo shared that she is look-
ing into possibilities for putting a portion of our cash in 
an interest-bearing account but she has to research 
it. 
 
     Gladys called for a motion to reimburse Fran Baird 
$350 which she fronted for our new sign at the Trian-
gle.  The motion by Diane Greenwell and second by 
Brian Pearce carried unanimously. 
 
REPORTS: 
 
     Landscaping…….Gladys Moore shared that it’s 
apparent, as evidenced by stable water bills, that the 
leak at Hwy 19/Osawaw is really fixed.  The Triangle 

(Continued from page 9) 

(Continued on page 14) 
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continues to sprout healthy weeds and help with 
cleanup will be appreciated when the call goes out! 
 
     Hospitality……Diane Greenwell reported that 
Nextdoor is averaging 4 to 5 new subscribers a week 
and that it seems that there are 2 to 3 families moving 
into HB a month.  She encouraged any new members 
who have not received their hospitality bags to pick 
them up at a POA meeting. 
 
     Beachcomber…..In Jen Brown’s absence, Gladys 
reminded us that, as always, the cutoff for article sub-
mission remains the 10th of each month. 
 
     GAC…..Chuck Greenwell had a number of im-
portant points to make: 
 
1) Our efforts to get the 50%, 5-year Rule repealed 
have apparently been successful in that the BOCC all 
made their intent to repeal it clear at the 2/13 meeting 
which many of us attended.  Chuck, however, remind-
ed us that we need to stay on top of the issue until the 
final vote actually comes up for the BOCC. 
 
2) The 2040 plan will be discussed once again at the 
BOCC meeting on 3/06/18 and could become the 

(Continued from page 13) 

(Continued on page 15) 

 
Color Conditions Your Hair While Creating  

Beautiful Shine and Body. 
 

Cutting and Styling Techniques  
come with Many Years of Experience and 

Modern Vision to  
Create the Perfect Style for You. 

 
We offer Facial Waxing, Brow & Lash Tinting 

as well as Ear Candling. 
 

Cecile and Dwayne are here to serve you with 
all of the services previously mentioned.   

Please remember we serve both  
Women and Men. 

 

 CONTEMPO SALON  
4291 Shoal Line Blvd 

(352) 597-4939 

tel:%28352%29%20597-4939


15 

 

next “Trojan Horse” for our coastal community.  It is 
crucial that we stay informed and involved with it, with 
special attention to Chapter Eleven, “Coastal Ele-
ment,” which could  have real implications for our 
community.  Another chapter which is more general 
but of definite interest is Chapter One. 
 
3) Another important issue could be the considera-
tion of BOCC’s granting the sale of Hernando County 
water, over the objection of our water department, to 
a development in Pasco County just on the other side 
of County Line Road.  Wayne Dukes, Commissioner, 
rebutted this information, but it certainly remains a 
possible concern. 
 
4) The BOCC is exploring making our citizen-based 
Planning and Zoning Committee a one-judge position 
as opposed to the current 5 members.  The ramifica-
tions of this possible decision appear to be rather dire 
and anti-community interest. 
 
5) The expansion of the CEMEX land use to include 
a huge stretch along Cortex Blvd. remains a really 
important issue that we all need to be informed about 
and to avail ourselves of opportunities to express our 
opinions/concerns. 

(Continued from page 14) 

(Continued on page 16) 
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HERNANDO BEACH 
SHIRTS & HATS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 2017 Edition of Hernando Beach T-
shirts and hats have arrived. T-shirts 

are available for each donation of 
$10.00 & a limited number of hats are 

available for a donation of $20.00.  
Donations benefit the Hernando Beach 

Crime Watch. Hats and shirts  
are available at the monthly  

Crime Watch meeting. 

     Crime Watch…..Carolyn Manno, VP, shared that 
the tires and brakes on the Crime Watch vehicle were 
recently replaced plus general maintenance through 
the generosity of Greg Fenton at Bayside Autoworks 
in Spring Hill.  More drivers are always needed to pa-
trol our streets and new members are always wel-
comed.  Meetings continue to be the second Wednes-
day at 7 PM at the VFW, the upcoming one being a 
potluck to which the HB community is invited!  Lastly 
monthly luncheons are held on the last Wed. or Thur. 
of each month and provide a good opportunity to 
raise money for this important service to our commu-
nity.  At the end of Carolyn’s report, Brian Pearce very 
generously made a donation of $200 for gas for the 
car. 
 
     Port Authority…..Diane Greenwell reported that 
this group continues to actively pursue their various 
projects, such as the reef balls, and that this organi-
zation remains such a vital part of our coastal com-
munity. 
 
     Wayne Dukes, who serves as Cty Commissioner 
assigned to the Port Authority,  was recognized and 
proceeded to give us an update on the Restore Act 
which was actually passed in 2012.  Apparently our 
BOCC has recently been making plans as to how the 
funds which Hernando County is receiving can be put 
to good use.  The money can only be used for educa-
tion, tourism, and projects related to our waterways.  
“Pot #1” consists of 1.2 million dollars which will be 
used for small projects over the next 15 years.  “Pot 
#3” holds 12.5 million dollars which will divided, be-
ginning 2019, into 4-year increments of 5 million each 
and will be used for 12 more reefs, a lot more oyster 
bars, and a number of other needed projects. 

 
OLD BUSINESS:   
 
Gladys reminded us that dues are now past due and 
payable at $25 per household.  Remember that the 
Beachcomber is part of the dues! 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
     John Braden shared that he recently attended a 
state legislative delegation meeting at the county 
commissioners’ office in Brooksville and gave a very 
positive update on recent progress towards dealing in 
a meaningful way with improvements to Calienta and 
its persistent drainage problems.   
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 
1) Libby Way and Joanne Batz announced on behalf 
of the Rotary Club of Spring Hill that their annual pan-
cake breakfast fundraiser will be held on Sat., 
4/28/18, at Applebee’s on County Line.  All proceeds 
benefit Hernando County area charities. 
 
2) Our April guest speaker will be Rick Kirby, Mgr. 
HC Engineering to discuss the sewer system and wa-
ter drainage within Hernando County. 
 
3)  Join Hernando Beach Nextdoor by going to her-
nandobeachnextdoor.com and following the prompts. 
      
Following the 50/50 raffle, the meeting was adjourned 
at 8:30 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Patricia Cordova, Rec. Sec. 

(Continued from page 15) 
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Hernando Beach Residents 
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

THREE COUNTY PARKS SOON TO  
ACCEPT CREDIT CARDS ONLY  

AT METERS  
 
 

The Hernando County Parks and Recreation 
Department announces that effective March 
30, 2018, credit cards will be the only form of 
payment accepted at parking meters located 
at the following locations: 
 
• Rogers Park 
• Hernando Beach Boat Ramp 
• Bayport Park 
 
Staff members at the Alfred McKethan/Pine 
Island Park will continue to accept cash or 
credit card at the gate. 
  
Annual parking passes are available for pur-
chase. Visit www.hernandocounty.us/
parks_recor call (352) 754-4031 for more in-
formation. 

http://www.hernandocounty.us/parks_rec
http://www.hernandocounty.us/parks_rec
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COMMUNITY 

 

 

Serving Hernando Beach Since 1998 
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April 2018 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 

HBPOA  

Membership  

Meeting 

6 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

 

 

7 

Gun & Knife Show 

8 

Gun & Knife Show 

9 10 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

11 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

 

 

12 13 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

14 

 

15 16 

US Coast Guard 

Auxiliary Meeting 7pm 

17 18 

Port Authority Meeting 

7pm 

 

 

19 20 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 
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22 23 24 25 

 

 

26 27 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

28 

Pancake Breakfast 

Applebee’s on 

Countyline Rd. 

8am to 10am 

 

29 
 

30    To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 04/10/2018. 
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, April 2018 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 

LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 

 

                  

 

 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

Sun 01 Mon 02 Tue 03 Wed 04 Thu 05 Fri 06 Sat 07 

High Tide 3.07 ft 
02:52 
Low Tide 0.12 ft 
10:21 
High Tide 3.10 ft 
14:55 
Low Tide −0.25 ft 
22:44 

High Tide 2.94 ft 
03:33 
Low Tide 0.34 ft 
10:52 
High Tide 3.13 ft 
15:21 
Low Tide −0.27 ft 
23:20 

High Tide 2.77 ft 
04:13 
Low Tide 0.56 ft 
11:21 
High Tide 3.13 ft 
15:48 
Low Tide −0.23 ft 
23:56 

High Tide 2.57 ft 
04:53 
Low Tide 0.76 ft 
11:50 
High Tide 3.09 ft 
16:17 

Low Tide −0.12 ft 
00:33 
High Tide 2.36 ft 
05:36 
Low Tide 0.96 ft 
12:21 
High Tide 3.01 ft 
16:49 

Low Tide 0.03 ft 
01:14 
High Tide 2.16 ft 
06:27 
Low Tide 1.15 ft 
12:57 
High Tide 2.87 ft 
17:26 

Low Tide 0.21 ft 
02:04 
High Tide 1.99 ft 
07:33 
Low Tide 1.33 ft 
13:44 
High Tide 2.69 ft 
18:16 

Sun 08 Mon 09 Tue 10 Wed 11 Thu 12 Fri 13 Sat 14 

Low Tide 0.38 ft 
03:08 
High Tide 1.94 ft 
08:56 
Low Tide 1.46 ft 
14:56 
High Tide 2.51 ft 
19:27 

Low Tide 0.46 ft 
04:30 
High Tide 2.03 ft 
10:21 
Low Tide 1.46 ft 
16:31 
High Tide 2.43 ft 
21:00 

Low Tide 0.42 ft 
05:49 
High Tide 2.22 ft 
11:21 
Low Tide 1.27 ft 
17:58 
High Tide 2.49 ft 
22:24 

Low Tide 0.31 ft 
06:49 
High Tide 2.43 ft 
12:03 
Low Tide 0.97 ft 
19:02 
High Tide 2.64 ft 
23:31 

Low Tide 0.22 ft 
07:34 
High Tide 2.63 ft 
12:36 
Low Tide 0.65 ft 
19:51 

High Tide 2.80 ft 
00:24 
Low Tide 0.18 ft 
08:13 
High Tide 2.81 ft 
13:06 
Low Tide 0.34 ft 
20:32 

High Tide 2.92 ft 
01:11 
Low Tide 0.20 ft 
08:48 
High Tide 2.96 ft 
13:33 
Low Tide 0.06 ft 
21:11 

Sun 15 Mon 16 Tue 17 Wed 18 Thu 19 Fri 20 Sat 21 

High Tide 2.99 ft 
01:55 
Low Tide 0.27 ft 
09:22 
High Tide 3.10 ft 
14:00 
Low Tide −0.18 ft 
21:49 

High Tide 3.00 ft 
02:38 
Low Tide 0.40 ft 
09:56 
High Tide 3.22 ft 
14:27 
Low Tide −0.36 ft 
22:27 

High Tide 2.95 ft 
03:21 
Low Tide 0.57 ft 
10:31 
High Tide 3.31 ft 
14:56 
Low Tide −0.46 ft 
23:07 

High Tide 2.83 ft 
04:06 
Low Tide 0.76 ft 
11:06 
High Tide 3.36 ft 
15:28 
Low Tide −0.48 ft 
23:50 

High Tide 2.66 ft 
04:54 
Low Tide 0.96 ft 
11:43 
High Tide 3.35 ft 
16:04 

Low Tide −0.40 ft 
00:38 
High Tide 2.45 ft 
05:49 
Low Tide 1.17 ft 
12:25 
High Tide 3.25 ft 
16:46 

Low Tide −0.24 ft 
01:33 
High Tide 2.27 ft 
06:55 
Low Tide 1.36 ft 
13:16 
High Tide 3.06 ft 
17:39 

Sun 22 Mon 23 Tue 24 Wed 25 Thu 26 Fri 27 Sat 28 

Low Tide −0.03 ft 
02:38 
High Tide 2.17 ft 
08:16 
Low Tide 1.50 ft 
14:27 
High Tide 2.83 ft 
18:50 

Low Tide 0.13 ft 
03:57 
High Tide 2.23 ft 
09:43 
Low Tide 1.49 ft 
16:01 
High Tide 2.65 ft 
20:27 

Low Tide 0.20 ft 
05:17 
High Tide 2.40 ft 
10:50 
Low Tide 1.25 ft 
17:35 
High Tide 2.65 ft 
22:05 

Low Tide 0.20 ft 
06:26 
High Tide 2.62 ft 
11:38 
Low Tide 0.86 ft 
18:48 
High Tide 2.77 ft 
23:24 

Low Tide 0.21 ft 
07:19 
High Tide 2.84 ft 
12:15 
Low Tide 0.46 ft 
19:43 

High Tide 2.90 ft 
00:25 
Low Tide 0.26 ft 
08:03 
High Tide 3.02 ft 
12:48 
Low Tide 0.12 ft 
20:29 

High Tide 2.97 ft 
01:16 
Low Tide 0.37 ft 
08:41 
High Tide 3.16 ft 
13:18 
Low Tide −0.12 ft 
21:10 

Sun 29 Mon 30      
High Tide 2.98 ft 
02:01 
Low Tide 0.50 ft 
09:16 
High Tide 3.26 ft 
13:46 
Low Tide −0.27 ft 
21:48 

High Tide 2.94 ft 
02:42 
Low Tide 0.66 ft 
09:48 
High Tide 3.31 ft 
14:14 
Low Tide −0.33 ft 
22:23 

     



23 



24 

 

POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before March 30, 2018. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD.  
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  

Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

 

352.592.7576 

 17 DAHLIA COURT N,  

SUGARMILL WOODS 

Call the McRae’s now: 

352-279-8628 John McRae 

352-279-8629 Ann McRae 

 

 

Looking to move off the Beach? Then this home in Sugarmill 

Woods is waiting for you. Perfect for entertaining with a huge  

outdoor kitchen, pool with waterfall, hidden lighting & Sun-

setter shade. Inside granite counters, wooden cabinets, nook, 4 

bedrooms, 2 baths, living room with surround sound, entertain-

ment center, plantation shutters throughout,  too many extras 

to list. Check out: www.FlModernVineyardStyleHome.com 

4456 Kingston Dr.  ~ 3 BR 2 BA Updated Waterfront Home 
Direct Gulf Access, Pergola, Floating Dock. $285,000 


